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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 10th September 2019

	Reference Number : 07/19


	Present
	Yes/No

	A Stevenson (Captain & Linlithgowshire Rep)
	Yes

	M Brown (Vice Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	No

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	G Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	G Law

	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	S Watkins (Ladies Captain)

	No

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	R Middleton
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	B Mackintosh, G Law & S Watkins

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : S McKinnon
Seconded by : R Middleton

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	4.3


	Analysis of the green fee income has been done and reported to the August Committee meeting further data received from BRS which will be analysed and reported back to the next Committee meeting.


	BMc/GL

	5.1
	An email has been received from Brian Rice seeking use of the club in the 2020 season for a Charity Event – the Match Secretary will issue a holding email pending clarification on the way forward

	GS

	6.1
	The committee asked that all paths, particularly the path from 5th green to the 6th tee be built into the winter programme.


	GL

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated with a progress report being submitted to the Committee on a monthly basis. 
A roofing contractor has been engaged and work is expected to be done in early October. Once rectified we can turn our attention to the refurbishment of the Ladies toilet area.


	     DW/
SMc

	15.1 
	A member’s survey has been completed as per the Action Point from the recent AGM – a members Forum will take place in September

	MB/AS

	15.1
	125th anniversary of the golf club in 2020 – this work is continuing and will be reported to the next Committee meeting.


	GL/MB

	15.2
	It was decided to continue with the Seniors Christmas Dinner and also the Children’s Christmas Party – it will be decided at the next committee meeting which member(s) of the Committee will be engaged to take the organisation of both of these events forward.


	ALL

	15.3
	The Ladies locker room door closer is to be adjusted 


	DW/SMc


	4.0
	Health & Safety
	

	
	Progress has been made with the report and a meeting has been held with the Head Greenkeeper re certain outstanding items. Currently investigating the need to licence all machinery that uses the public highway.

	BMc

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 10
As at 31st August 2019
Bank 

Current Account

£10,717.44
Subs Account

£44,936.09
Net Position

£55,653.53
Due to Suppliers

£13,752.95
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£101,032.96
Purchases

          44,060.10
Opening Stock

  6,170.03
Closing stock

  7,251.34
£42,978.79
£58,054.17
Gross Margin

57.46%
Wages

-£32,025.83
Outturn Profit YTD

£26,028.34
Net Margin

25.76%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £20,403.82
	Noting

	4.3
	Account slightly down year on year. Year to date contribution from the Bar is similar to last year.
Upcoming expenditure expected for the roof repair and the purchase of the mower.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Silloth / Keydraw – 31/08/19
Thanks to all committee members who assisted with the organisation of this event. 

180 players took part in the competition. The Silloth was won by N Cumming / K McCormack and the Keydraw (and overall 1st prize) was won by M Halliday / B Storrar.
Handicap Open – 07/09/19
The Handicap Open was won by home player Scott McKinnon with a 68, nett 63. 

165 people played on the day, in line with the previous 5 years where the numbers have been 158, 165, 147, 155 and 165.

Paul Drake won 1st scratch with home players Joe McManus, Willie Nisbet, and Ron Comber also among the prizewinners. 

Midweek Spoon Final / Order of Merit
The Midweek Spoon Final took place on Wednesday 28/08/19 and was won by Rab Wilkinson with a 78, nett 65.
The Midweek Order of Merit has also concluded with the top 3 players being:

1st – Derek Easton 

2nd Colin Mighton 

3rd – Davie Pace 

Golf in Scotland event
We are going ahead with one of these events next year, with Sunday 16th August 2020 being the agreed date (subject to final confirmation being received from Stevie Moir). 
An email has been received from Brian Rice seeking use of the club in the 2020 season for a Charity Event – the Match Secretary will issue a holding email pending clarification on the way forward

	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	September Greens Report 2019

Work Completed

· Selected greens sprayed with fungicide to prevent disease outbreak.

· All greens have had a granular fertiliser applied.

· Height of cut on greens currently at 3.5mm 

· Greens have been verti – cut

· Machinery set up for upcoming maintenance works to greens

Course Update

Wet/damp conditions have remained during past month making it more difficult to achieve the course presentation standards we have come to expect. Dry cuts have been rare. However it is looking like the recent intense growth has slowed down a bit over the past week, good news.

Greens have remained firm and smooth and in generally good health despite the intensity and frequency of the rainfall.

We have had the use of a demonstrator rough cut mower over the past week. This has helped immeasurably in the management of these areas. 

Future Works

As recently reported in Greens Newsletter, works will progress with scarification, coring, seeding and sand top dressing this week. We anticipate that works will be completed by end of week (13th September) and anticipate a satisfactory recovery commencing the following week. 

Volunteer Thanks: 


David Meldrum – who has now completed the refurbishment of the Stewart McWilliams bench that was located at the 15th tee area. 

Health & Safety: 

- No reportable incidents this month

Machinery Update

The committee have agreed the purchase of a used tees mower. This machine can also double up as a greens mower in the event of a problem with our existing greens mower. 

This machine is likely to be delivered soon. 

Holidays

Neil has returned from two weeks holiday. David will be on holiday for one week commencing 23rd September. 

Winter Programme

The ditch adjacent to 6th tee requires considerable maintenance. Water is not moving as fast as it should and there are pockets of stagnant water within the ditch. We may consider culverting sections of this ditch and soiling over, then maintaining as fairways. 

Bunker improvements works will continue throughout winter months.

Jim Saunders

Head Greenkeeper

8th September 2019
The committee asked that all paths, particularly the path from 5th green to the 6th tee be built into the winter programme.


	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	A revised snagging list was produced and distributed amongst the Committee, with a full discussion taking place on outstanding items 
	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	Pete Cowan and family made a very generous donation to the Junior section – the Honorary Treasurer sent a letter of thanks on behalf of the golf club

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1

	No report submitted
	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted
	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there has been 4 PAYG and 1 Junior resignation. New members this month consist of 2 PAYG, 1 Five day, 1 Young and 1 Youth.

	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	The Catering Team have intimated they wish to withdraw from the Golf Club with effect from 6th October – the Committee are now engaged to find a new catering solution for the golf club.
The new Bar Manager has now been appointed and efforts are now being made to bolster the members of the part time bar team

	BMc/SG

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	The renewal process has been completed with payment from only one supplier awaited.
	BMc/GL


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	A letter has been received from Neil Findlay, MSP for the Lothians advising that a Motion has been presented to Parliament commending the fundraising of the Paul Lynas Foundation including the event held at Uphall Golf Club.


	     noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	15.1
	The Captain advised that he has received a thank you card from Jean Reid in respect of the Posthumous Honorary membership bestowed on the late Jack Reid.


	noting

	15.2
	It was decided to continue with the Seniors Christmas Dinner and also the Children’s Christmas Party – it will be decided at the next committee meeting which member(s) of the Committee will be engaged to take the organisation of both of these events forward.

	ALL

	15.3
	The Ladies locker room door closer is to be adjusted 

	DW/SMc

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next meeting will be on Tuesday 8th October 2019 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	A Stevenson
	07
	07
	100%

	M Brown
	06
	07
	86%

	B Mackintosh
	05
	07
	71%

	S Grady
	07
	07
	100%

	G Stevenson
	07
	07
	100%

	D Watson
	06
	07
	86%

	G Law
	06
	07
	86%

	S Watkins
	05
	07
	71%

	S McKinnon
	07
	07
	100%

	R Middleton
	07
	07
	
100%



